WELLHEAD PROTECTION PLANNING TEAM
Wednesday, January 30, 2013
8:00 am
Field Operations Building
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Pete Olson called the meeting to order and presented a delineation map that shows travel times around the wells. 

Roger Britton announced that the Yorktown Water Department is monitoring all water levels in the wells.  They are still down a little from the drought last year.  When Peerless does the maintenance, they also monitor the pumping and static water levels.

Wayne Studebaker stated that the street department needs to watch what we are putting in the town dump in case of flooding from the river.  We also need to be aware and watch for people dumping oil, gas, and antifreeze.  Tim Caldwell noted that several local businesses will take used motor oil including:  Bus Mart on CR 900, Reynolds/John Deere, and G&G Oil.  Citizens can get fined for dumping in the storm drains per county ordinance.

Wayne asked if we need to force Yorktown businesses to have backflow preventer devices installed.  Phil Bonneau stated that we can add to the local ordinance that businesses must be annually checked and recertified.  He also asked Wayne for a list of emergency contacts.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 am.
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